

President

Jeff John

Vice President

**Kent McComb** 

**Craig Norman** 

Secretary

**Dustin Volk** 

**Honorary President** 

**Devin Dehlin** 

**Executive Director** 

April 4, 2022

Mr. Don Rea, PGA Secretary, PGA of America 100 Avenue of the Champions Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418

Dear Secretary Rea,

On behalf of the members of the Utah Section PGA, it is our privilege to provide a letter of support for the candidacy of Nathan Charnes for Secretary of the Professional Golfers' Association of America.

Successful leaders anticipate things to come and have a vision in place. Nathan's preparation and presentation at the Super Regional in Houston really resonated with our Officers in attendance. Nathan is very knowledgeable on the state of the PGA and has a sound perspective. We feel confident that Nathan is forward thinking and has a definitive plan for the future.

Finally, we believe that Nathan will be an advocate for PGA Members and Associates in all aspects of his service as an Officer. He understands the importance of maintaining focus on the business of the association while at the same time keeping the needs of the members and associates at the forefront of the discussion. We look forward to collaborating with Nathan on ways to better serve our members here in Utah, while at the same time bettering the lives of all 29,000 members and associates across the country.

Respectfully submitted,

Utah Section PGA

Kent McComb, President Utah Section PGA

779 Draper Heights Way Draper, UT 84020

Office / 801.566.1005

utahpga.com